My dear Felix,

It is with great pleasure that I write to tell you that during the last year the Council of the Royal Statistical Society, of which I am retiring President, has gone through the rather cumbrous procedure of choosing a group of distinguished names as Honorary Fellows of their Society.

It is a great happiness to me, and I hope it may also be to you, that your name is at the head of that list.

The Society has recently moved into improved premises at 21 Fentinck Street, and I hope, if and when you are in England, you will find time to make a visit to our herdquarters. It would, of course, greatly convenience the Officers of the Society to know of such a visit in advance.

Sincerely yours,